
Colnbrook Village Hall 
Tuesday 4th July 

730pm 

The Colnbrook Community Cup 2017 
  
The Colnbrook Community Cup recognises the unsung heroes of our community who go 
that extra mile to make the Parish and the lives of those that l ive in it, a better place.   
Whether they be an individual, a group or an organisation, the Colnbrook Community Cup 
celebrates their efforts and achievements. 
 
Anyone can nominate or be nominated as long as they live or work within the Parish.  
Nominations should be presented to the Parish Council either by email to the Clerk by the 
end of May or in person at the next Parish Council meeting on Tuesday 6th June.  Please 
include the name of your nominee along with a brief explanation of why they deserve to 
win.   
 
The Parish Council will then vote for the winner who will  be announced on Tuesday 4th July. 
Previous recipients of the Colnbrook Community Cup 
 

1997 New Colnbrook Football Team 
1998 Colnbrook C.E. Primary School Orchestra 
1999 Westfield Residents Association 
2000 Mr Derry Bartlett 

2001 C.A.S.T. 
2002 Mr Navinder Battoo, Colnbrook Post Office 
2003 Mrs  June Monument from Crown Meadow and Mr Roger Corbally of Trent Road 
2004 Colnbrook Vi llage Hall Management Committee 
2005 Mrs  Margaret Putman, over 60’s club. 

2006 Ann Coleman, Church Warden at St. Thomas’ Church 
2007 Jim Forrest, DIY shop, Coleridge Crescent 
2008 Mrs  Sue Cl ifford 
2009 Colnbrook New Scout Group 
2010 Cl l r “K” Laxman 

2011 Michael Rayner, former councillor 
2012 Iwona Garcarek, Colnbrook Pharmacy 
2013 Esther Deacon, Slough Borough Council 
2014 Chris tine Darbon, Langley 
2015 Laurie Paesano, Airport Motors 

2016 Janet Morgan, St Thomas’ Church 

 
N.B The winner of the Colnbrook Community Cup understands that they are required to hand the cup back after a 
year and be asked to present it to the next winner.  



David West, of Crown Meadow, for his 

continuous fund raising for the homeless.  For 

the last three or more years David, along with 
friends and other fundraisers, has spent 

Christmas Eve sleeping alongside London’s 
homeless in order to raise money for the charity, 

Crisis.   

 
To date they have raised over £3,500 through 

online donations.  We all have to remember that 
sleeping rough is not something that people 

choose, and David and friends’ dedicated 

Facebook page promotes their charity work as 
well as publicising local homeless persons in 

order to get them help.   
 

This kind of humble but incredibly worthy 

campaigning is exactly what the Colnbrook 
Community Cup is all about. 

The Colnbrook Community Cup 2017 
Nominees 

Gill Furzer she is always helping Pippins School 

with going in as a teacher assistant to help the 

children learn in class.  If there is an event at the 
school you can always count on her to volunteer. 

 
Not only does she do this for Pippins, but she also 

helps at St Thomas Church no end with running 

the church’s events, and even with the day to day 
running of the church.  She is also from my 

understanding very active in helping other 
groups/Church in Wraysbury.  

 

The residents of Colnbrook do not realise what 
this lady has done behind the scenes.  l really feel 

she should be acknowledged for all her effort 
over many many many years. 

Sheila Underwood this lady never stops; she 

helps the CRA with all our events, in every way 

possible, from running a stall to contacting radio 
stations and taking minutes.  

 
She is always helping our community; one 

example was taking the minutes at a moment’s 

notice for the Medical Centre’s question and 
answer meeting, when she had only just got back 

off holiday.  The following morning she was 
helping St Thomas Church with their love our 

church day by helping repair the chairs.  A very 

active member of the NAG.  A very active 
member at Harmondsworth Church as well as 

running her various other good causes outside 
our village.   

 

The residents of Colnbrook do not realise what 
this lady has done behind the scenes.  l really feel 

she should be acknowledged for all her effort 
over many many many years.  

The Colnbrook Community Cup 2017 
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Association she always get stuck in, from making 
sandwiches, taking minutes, book keeping, 

running a stall, clearing up, they by helping with 
the running of every village event that is laid on 

whether it be on behalf of the Parish Council or 

the Residents Association she always get stuck in, 
from making sandwiches, taking minutes, book 

keeping, running a stall, clearing up, they 
even get friends and family involved to help 

make sure we have enough people to make an 

event happen, the last two Apple Fairs which 
raised a great deal of money for this village, 

would not have happened had it not been for 
Gill’s friends and families.   

 

The residents of Colnbrook do not realise what 
Gill has done behind the scenes. l really feel she 

should be acknowledged for all they have put in 
over many many many years. 

Jane West deserves the Colnbrook Community 

Cup 2017..  I have said for many years it's time 

the community showed this lady their 
appreciation of her..  She is one of the best 

always there with a smile and friendly chat and 
always goes that extra mile and more to show 

that someone is listening..  

 
She has done so much for the community and 

the residents of the community and plays a big 
part in local events, she like to be involved she's 

a very good people's person.. If anyone deserves 

this cup it's definitely Jane West from crown 
meadow 

Jill Hood has served this village for many many 

many years, whether it be in the form of picking 

up a paint brush/litter picking on one of our 
many love our Village clear up days, or delivering 

newsletters. 
By helping with the running of every village event 

that is laid on whether it be on behalf of the 

Parish Council or the Residents Association she 
always get stuck in, from making sandwiches, 

taking minutes, book keeping, running a stall, 
clearing up, they even keeping, running a stall,  

Sean Kelly contribution to our community 

cannot be rivalled by any of the other nominees.  

His work for the whole community as chair of the 
car, the very organisation that brought about the 

parish council. His work for Pippins school , ST 
Thomas' Church, the Scouts and anybody that 

asks for help 

 
He is currently working hard organising the 

Colnbrook fun day 

Jo Doyle (Pippins Park Herb Garden Founder) for 

all her hard work of what she has done on the 

Herb Garden in Pippins Park and all her hard 
work with the Gardening Club at Pippins School 

with the children. 

Mike Nye; Colnbrook within Poyle are lucky to 

have someone like Mike Nye looking out for 

residents.  Giving up so much time for the 
community, always a consummate professional, 

passionate and service-driven.  Inspires change, 
develops residents and their solutions. 

Ambitious, dynamic and resourceful, this 

innovative approach produces winning results. 
 

Mike Nye have being a resident for almost 4 
decades and have being involved in a lot of 

projects in Colnbrook within Poyle and an ex 

councillor. 
 

The Colne Valley’s “hidden, but vulnerable, 
treasure” is what inspired Mike Nye to get in 

with the pressures on the Colne Valley summed 

up by Colnbrook’s own “traffic mayhem”-“ queue 
of lorries causing traffic chaos trying to get into a 

small garage “, the BP opposite the home in 
Willow Close. 

 

Mike campaigned against SIFE which will have 
been a great impact on our communities, and 

Green Belt, and also address the HS2 Select 
Committee, making the case for mitigation of the 

impact of the proposed Heathrow Express depot 

to Langley. 

Gillian Angell has served this village for many 

many many years, whether it be in the form of 

picking up a paint brush/litter picking on one of 
our many love our Village clear up days, or 

delivering newsletters. 

 
By helping with the running of every village 
event that is laid on whether it be on behalf of 

the Parish Council or the Residents 

clearing up, they even get friends and family 
involved to help make sure we have enough 

people to make an event happen, the last two 
Apple Fairs which raised a great deal of money 

for this 

village, would not have happened had it not 
been for Jill’s friends and families.  

 
The residents of Colnbrook do not realise what 

Jill has done behind the scenes. l really feel she 

should be acknowledged for all they have put in 
over many many many years. 

While mike Nye was a councillor, Mike Nye won 
an argument for Colnbrook within Poyle to stay 

unchanged, forcing the Boundary Commission 
into a rethink on their recommendations to 

merge the village into a combined Colnbrook & 

Langley East ward. 


